
PLAYER CONDUCT 
OPEN GENDER PENNANTS 

 
Club’s Management and Board have instructed that I inform all Bowlers that it is not 
acceptable behaviour to play our sport, at any level, but particularly at Pennant and 
Championship level if you are intoxicated. Nor is it acceptable to use foul and abusive language 
on the Greens. 
 
In the last few days, we have found it necessary to issue Warning Letters to a small number of 
Bowlers who breached these simple rules. 
 
Additionally, the Club is now in the embarrassing position of having to apologise to members 
of a visiting Club.  
 
No one is being asked to kerb their enthusiasm for the game and no one is being told that they 
cannot enjoy a drink while they are bowling. What is being demanded is that both be 
undertaken with moderation and that foul and abusive language cease immediately. 
 
We are on the cusp of very exciting times at our Club, and we are determined that a few will 
not spoil enjoyment of the majority. Nor do we intend to stand by and let unacceptable 
behaviour jeopardise our merger negotations. 
 
So please, at all times but particularly when you are representing our Club, refrain from any 
anti-social behaviour and be aware of those around you. 
 
These advices should be interpreted as a General Warning to all members. No further 
warnings will be issued. 
  
Breaches will be dealt with swiftly. 
 
 
 
Richard Wallace 
For and on behalf 
Board of Directors NBC Sports and Recreationally Club 
Director 
Chair Bowls Management Committee 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 


